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So How Are We Doing? An A or an F? 
Rhodes’ perspective inspires optimism: “I’ve been in the field
for more than 30 years, and when I entered the field, other
people that I knew who were getting into orthotics and pros-
thetics were typically blacksmiths, saddlemakers, and shoe-
makers. People that we see entering the field now have back-
grounds in engineering, physics, kinesiology, and other aca-
demic disciplines. The quality of the students and the practi-
tioners that we are producing today is far, far better than I
would ever have expected from looking at it 30 years ago!”

Making changes quickly isn’t easy, Rhodes warned. “We
can always look at things from hindsight and say that maybe
ABC should have done this or that differently, but I think that
if we look at what has actually happened, we’ve come a long
way in a short time! 

“When I started teaching at Northwestern in ‘76, I was
one of the few people in the field who had a bachelor’s
degree,” Rhodes continued, adding, “Now a baccalaureate
degree is a minimum requirement, and many practitioners
have advanced degrees.”

Don Shurr points to more fuel for optimism: “I think the
good news is that Ossur, for example, took the opportunity to
assist Cal State Dominguez Hills, which was on the brink of
closing its doors, and provided the program with wonderful
space in California, virtually salvaging a failing program.
Things like that don’t normally happen. Ossur not only gave
them the bulk of a very large building in southern

California—which I’m sure is very expensive space—but
underwrote the costs of maintaining the building just for
prosthetic and orthotic education. 

“That’s the kind of generous support we need to make
sure does not go unacknowledged,” Shurr added.

“I have been glad also to see what I think is a new focus
on education within the field of O&P,” reflected Mark Geil,
PhD, Georgia Tech Master of Science Prosthetics Orthotics
(MSPO) Program, Atlanta. “The Academy’s Project
Quantum Leap has made great strides in trying to restore fed-
eral funding for education; the recent grant that the
Department of Education has bestowed for a couple of
national conferences was focused exclusively on education
and educational standards in P&O. That is a tremendous
amount of progress.”

Despite the current storm of who is a “qualified provider,”
possible changes in credentialing standards, and funding
issues, O&P education appears to making steady progress
forward. 

Judith Philipps Otto is a freelance writer who has also assisted with
marketing and public relations for various clients within the O&P
industry. A graduate of the University of Missouri School of
Journalism, she has been a newspaper writer and editor and has
won national and international awards as a broadcast writer-
producer. She lives in Holly Springs, Mississippi.
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